


(post-publication note. i.e. not published in The Weekly Times of 16th November)

I did not choose the photo that was placed next to my article in the Weekly Times. Unfortunately it 
shows EHV power transmission towers. These Extra High Voltage towers have not traditionally 
been any problem whatsoever as causing bushfires in Victoria. They will eventually deteriorate 
too, but that has not yet happened to a sufficient degree to compromise public safety.

For anyone who wants to see what image should have accompanied the article, please download 
and read Exhibit 525|1| from the Bushfires Royal Commission web site. There you will see many 
images of the rusty, fractured and brittle steel conductor which broke in gale force gusting winds on 
Black Saturday. The Bushfires Royal Commission heard expert evidence which appears to 
demonstrate beyond reasonable doubt that events immediately following the snapping of the wire 
included “sparks” (super-hot plasma arcs), fire ignition and a rapidly building, unstoppable 
firestorm which headed off in a south-south-easterly direction to cause massive devastation and loss 
of life.

Here is a significant but under-reported flaw in the Kilmore East high-voltage conductor, as 
presented on page 88 of Exhibit 525:
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web: http://www.voltscommissar.net/bushfires/#fix_the_problem

1 http://royalcommission.vic.gov.au/Exhibits?ex=525
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